ST. JOSEPH/PIERZ CHRISTIAN MOTHERS/WOMEN MEETING

January 14, 2020
 Barb Zajac, President, called the meeting to order at 6:13 p.m., following the 5:30 mass and induction of new officers.  The meeting began with an opening prayer, Hail Mary. There were nine members in attendance.  
Secretary’s Report:  The October meeting minutes were read and a recommendation by Eileen Pohlkamp was proposed to indicate our initial meeting date as January 8th. With that revision, Marylin Lashinski motioned to accept the minutes, and motion was seconded by Eileen. Minutes were approved by all.
Treasurer’s Report: was read.  The Checking Balance is $2,497.04. There was a discussion about tracking donations and identifying who it comes from, so our Secretary can send a Thank You card.  A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report was made by Rachel Young, with a second by Marylin Lashinski and the report was approved, unanimously. 
Commission reports: 
A Hail Mary was prayed by attendees for each Commission, with special intentions prior to prayer:
Church Commission:   Refer to www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/ Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship   for guidance from U.S. Bishops. Article on voting on more than just one issue.
Family Concerns:  Again watch for CSE (Comprehensive Sex Education) Bill that’s a mandate for all public schools: (HF 1414 in last session.)
Legislative Concerns: Over the next nine months, after every first Friday mass, join the Hearts of Faith in prayers for our nation.

International Concerns: pray for Puerto Rico and Phillipines – earth quakes, and Australia – fires.  
Organization Services: Note: Divine Mercy prayed at Villa every Monday after the mass.
Community Concerns  &  Rural Life:  pray for farmers and for those with Mental Health issues 
Committee Reports:   
Rosary:  Discussion including Hearts of Faith members as partners in praying rosary at funeral wakes.  Our CM/W Banner has moved to the left side and discussed our members to sit together in far left pews. 
Prayer Line: Report presented by Karen Gross, going back to April 2019.
Old Business: 
The Little Falls Deanery Meeting: was held Saturday, October 12th at the St. John Nepumuk Church, Lastrup parish hall. Nita Hayes was inducted as the Deanery V.P. at this meeting.

Boxes of Joy: Thank you for supporting this missionary work.  Three hundred and six Boxes were collected from the Little Falls Deanery parishes.

Holy Innocense:  Jan Dahmen coordinated with local merchants. Eileen reported that two big boxes of goodies were handed out after both masses at the year-end.
Oasis Share A Meal:  Our CM/W group will provide the meal on Thursday, September 24th.  
NEW BUSINESS: 

CM/W Officers:  Father Ken Popp inducted President -Barb Zajac and Vice President- Marilyn Virnig; Nita Hayes continues as Secretary and Becky Przybilla accepted another term as Treasurer.

Donation for First Communion Gifts:  A donation was requested, as in past, for F.P.S.R. second grade students.  Rachel Young made the motion to gift $50.00, which was seconded by Marylin Lashinski and approved by all the members present.

New Members: to be inducted at our April Meeting. Invite friends to our next meeting, and ask them to join.

Seder Meal:  Annually, we support one of the Holy Trinity events which are a standing donation by our confraternity.  Michelle Litke will coordinate and submit expense receipts.
Fun, Food Fund Day:  will be hosted by the Little Falls Deanery on June 2nd  at the Belle Prairie parish.  Our group is responsible for the breakfast.  Planning and sign up will be done at the next meeting.
Stuebenville Retreat: in 2020 will be in St. Paul at the St. Thomas U campus, from  July 24th -26th for High School students. We typically donate a stipend each year.  Nita Hayes made a motion to donate $260, the cost for one attendee, which can be divided, to assist more than one person wishing to attend. Rachel Young seconded the motion and it was approved by all.
UPCOMING EVENTS
Annual Women’s Lenten Retreat: is scheduled for March 14th 8:30 – 2:30, at Sacred Heart, 2875 10th Ave. NE, Sauk Rapid.  Cost is $15 if sent by March 1st or $20 at the door. Refer to St. Cloud DCCW website or contact Nita Hayes, if interested in further details or a ride. 
Fun, Food Fund Day  is on June 2, 2020, at Holy Family in Belle Prairie. Our confraternity will provide the breakfast.
Province Conference: on Friday/Sat., June 19 – 20th at St. Mary Help of Christians, in St. Augusta.

Quilt Bingo:  October 2020, with a letter to go out in July for helpers, especially with set up and clean up.

2020 CM/W  Meeting dates:  January 14, April 1, July 8th and October 7th.    
Next Meeting: on Wednesday, Aril 1st with the Salad Supper at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 6:30, in the church basement. Current members should bring a potluck item to share and invite a new member.
Adjournment:  Rachel Young motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Marylin Lashinski at 8:00 p.m. 
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